

Newsletter

Friday 27th September 2019

Dear parents, pupils, governors, staff and parishioners,





Today we had our first 'Celebration Assembly,' and also the results of our new Head Boy and Girl, Deputies, Team Captains, School Council and Eco Warriors. It was certainly a jam packed assembly. Congratulations to all the children that have stood for a place on a team this year. We are looking forward to your great ideas becoming a reality.

Head Boy and Girl

Congratulations to Fintan & Charlotte who received the most votes from the rest of the school and are now officially our new Head Boy and Head Girl for this academic year. They will be assisted by Liam and Gracie as their Deputies. I look forward to seeing them set a fabulous example to the other pupils, helping others and working alongside staff to improve our school even more. Well done to all of the Year 6 pupils who stood as they were all fabulous candidates.



Collection for Tejau

Tejay's mum has asked to pass on her thanks to everyone who donated money in our non — uniform day last week. We will continue to keep Tejay and his family in our thoughts and prayers.

We are still desperately searching for an additional lunchtime supervisor to start with us ASAP for 5 sessions! If you are interested please contact Mrs Davenport for more information.

<u> Eco — warriors Pop up Shop</u>

Thank you to Mrs Hobson for organising our second Pop up Shop selling school uniform on Wednesday. We will keep you informed of further dates. Our newly appointed Eco – Warriors are very excited to start some exciting projects.

Next Thursday is school census day for this term and there will be a change to the menu to encourage children in the infant classes to try a dinner if they have not had one before. Red meals will be: 'Momma's Homemade Lasagne,' with garlic bread and the Green meal will be: 'Veggie New York Hot Dog' with ketchup, baked wedges, Boston beans and California Corn on the cob. We would like all children in Years 1, 2 and Reception to try a school meal on that day as it will help with the funding we receive for the Universal Infant Free School Meals. If children usually have a packed lunch then they are welcome to bring this too as a back-up!

Harvest Appeal

On Wednesday we welcomed John from the Rugby Foodbank. He spoke in assembly about the work of the foodbank and how we can support this year. We are asking families if they can donate items such as: UHT/dried milk, tinned vegetables, coffee/hot chocolate, jam/marmalade, tinned rice pudding, custard, tinned fruit, tinned potatoes/tomatoes, tinned meat/fish, pasta/rice (500g) or Long life fruit juice. Any of these items could provide emergency food to local families in crisis. If we could have any donations in school by Monday 14th October please.

<u>Twitter</u> For up to date information and sharing what we are up to keep an eye on our Twitter feed @OurPrincethorpe.









OUR LADY'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

Leamington Road, Princethorpe, Rugby, CV23 9PU

≅Telephone: 01926 632385

Head Teacher: Mrs Rachael Batson









Newsletter



Friday 27th September 2019

Data Collection Forms and Flu Immunisation for all Year Groups

We are still missing some permission slips for the Flu Immunisation which will take place in school on Wednesday 9th October for all year groups. Please return the permission slip by Monday. We also have some data forms outstanding. We have to have this information to update our school system. If you require new forms please speak to Mrs Davenport in the school office.

First Holy Communion

Father Teddy has asked that any parents with children wishing them to receive the Sacrament of First Holy Communion next year are to get in touch with him now as preparation is about to begin.

Parking in the car park

Just a polite reminder that parents should not use the car park when dropping and collecting children from school. This does include clubs and Care club. Many thanks for your co-operation with this.



8.55am Lateness Following the drift in between 8.40am and 8.55am all children should be in school. Any children arriving after 8.55am will be marked late in the register. 8.55am is the legal start to the day and the register is taken at this time.

End of Day Our school day finishes at 3.15pm, please be prompt collecting your children.

Procedures for Absences Please report all absence to Mrs Davenport in the school office.

No Holidays During Term Time — Despite various cases in the news we are not authorising any holidays during term time and have been advised to submit fixed penalty notices to the Local Authority if parents do take their children out of school for holidays.

Special Mentions

Special mentions ©	Year R	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6
Special mentions	Elliot	Holly	Toby	Zach	Bea		
		,	,				

Attendance and Punctuality Total attendance for week for whole school

- 11	7 TECCOTORIGITOR GITTER I GET	stante and tatetaining total accertaining for week for whole sensor					
	Year R	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6
	100% ©	99%	96%	100% ©	97%	95%	96%

Next Week at a Glance:

Date	Time	Activity
Mon 30th September	9am	Buddy Assembly
-	3.15-4.15pm	Football Years 4-6
	3.15-4.15pm	French club
Tues 1st October		
Wed 2 nd October	9am	Hymn Practice
	9.00 - 11.40am	Music lessons - Mr Roe
		Reception & Years 1 and 2 PE lesson
	3.15-4.15pm	Football - Years 1-3
	3.15-4.15pm	Basketball
Thurs 3 rd October	9am	Assembly
		Years 3- 6 P.E lesson
	3.15-4.15pm	Tag Rugby
Fri 4th October	9am	Celebration assembly.
	3.15 – 5pm	Irish Dancing

Wishing you all a lovely weekend!



Mrs R Batson Headteacher



Leamington Road, Princethorpe, Rugby, CV23 9PU

Telephone: 01926 632385

🖫 E-mail: admin 3561@welearn 365.com 🕜 Website: http://www.ourladysrc.warwickshire.sch.uk Head Teacher: Mrs Rachael Batson





